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Well itôs been really nice up to now and then yesterday my ther-

mometer was reading 104 most of the way home.   So if ya can 

grab that ol pony and head up high to where itôs a little cooler, 

go for it. Speaking of which, the big state work party is coming 

up so there is youôre incentive to come on up where itôs a little 

cooler and have some fun!   My little world is still too busy but 

thatôs my fault I just need two of me to get caught up, oh well someday. 

The other news is our chapter newsletter, we have been printing and mailing out 10 

newsletters to  members who donôt have Email and itôs been costing us almost 

$4.oo each. We have looked into buying our own copy machine and it just doesnôt 

work out financially since the Chapter only gets $10 a year from membership.   I 

myself would rather have a printed newsletter next to my chair but this is the way it 

is.  If ya want to read the newsletter, sorry, youôll have to go to the library or go to a 

friends. 

We still need a trail boss for our rides, the Salmon Meadows work party was can-

celled.  The ice cream social will be at the stampede park  July 15th @ 6:00pm, so 

come on out and be social. 

See ya.  God bless.  Stan 

http://www.ovcbchw.com
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OVCBCHW 

DIRECTOR REPORT 

JULY 2015  

Dave Sunde  

 

The following items are highlights of the June BoD meeting. 

 

OFFICER AND COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Legislative - Mark Gjurassic and Terry Kohl from Gjurassic and Kohl, BCHW lobbyists. 

Terry explained the problems in Olympia and thanked members for coming to testify on bills.  Terry explained what is happening at 

the moment in Olympia regarding various issues that concern BCHW and the legislative process.  He listed all the actions our lobby-

ists have made on our behalf this legislative session, including heavy support for the lifting of the NOVA levy lid.  NOTE: To sup-

port NOVA funds on Wednesday the 24th at 8:30 a.m., BCHW members are needed in Olympia, Senate Hearing Room #1.  Mark 

thanked everyone who came to Olympia for Legislative Day and explained the importance of a presence in Olympia.  Final report 

will be provided after the legislative session ends. 

 

Treasurer/Budget - Teri Starke 

Teri explained the finances.  Rendezvous netted over $25,000.00 this year.  There were no questions on budget vs. actual from the 

Directors.  There was a motion to add Becky Seibel to the checking account and other documents as required to perform duties as 

volunteer BCHW bookkeeper. Motion second. Motion carried.  Teri is looking for someone to take over doing deposits who is near 

an Umpqua Bank.  Jim Anderson, Mt St Helens Director, moved to increase from $800 to $2,000.00 the Treasurerôs 2015 Budget for 

travel expenses and computer security costs.  Motion second.  Dave Jackson, Purple Sage Riders Director, moved that BCHW re-

quest that Chapters reimburse BCHW for Treasurerôs Mileage to their Chapter. Motion second. Motion carried.  

Teri reminded folks to do the Amazon SMILE program (2% back on purchases).  It is imperative that chapters send membership 

packages monthly (do not delay). 

Chapter Checks should be: Back Country Horsemen of Washington (1st line), Chapter Name (2nd line). 

 

Membership - Heather Moorman 

Heatherôs report was posted.  She pointed out that BCHW is down 2.64% from last year at the same time on our membership.  

Heather will be printing un-renewed membership lists for the past 5 years for chapters to review.  Teri is working on a retention let-

ter. 

Eden Valley Guest Ranch 

31 Eden Valley Lane 

Oroville, WA 98844 

Patrick and Robin Stice 

www.edenvalleyranch.net 
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BCHA Report - Trygve Culp, Ken Carmichael, and Darrell Wallace 

Ken reported that the April 22-25, 2015 BCHA Board meeting was in Sacramento, CA.  Ken went over federal legislation that con-

cerns BCHA and the goings on at the BCHA working meeting.  Among other things there are a new BCHA logo, website, and pro-

grams for funding.   Darrell and Trygve outlined additional experiences at the BCHA Board annual session.   The Board enquired as 

to whether, in todayôs day and age, the Mission Statement is too verbose. 

 

Rendezvous - Teri Starke 

Teri explained changes and requested help.  Board of Directors Meeting will be 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. on Saturday.  General Meet-

ing will be 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. on Sunday.  Phone for Gary Cutler (Northeast) is 509-995-7401 (no email).  There will be pre-

ordering of commemorative T-Shirts on Rendezvous reservation form this year.   

 

Statewide Trailwork Party - Jason Ridlon 

Jason has 45 people signed up, by RSVP only.  Certified hay has been acquired.  The plan was explained.  There is a line item in the 

BCHW budget for the annual state-wide work party. 

 

Public Lands - Bernie Stratton 

Bernie asked Jason to outline the closure area - in the northeastern portion of Glacier Peak wilderness (Cotton Wood trail head) a 7 

mile road is closed to all entry.  Bernie explained how this is being addressed and the issues involved.  Bernie Stratton, Lewis Coun-

ty Director, made a motion that BCHW oppose the Duncan Fire closure on the Entiat Ranger District. Motion Second. Motion car-

ried. 

 

R6 Meeting - Trygve Culp 

Trgyve met with regional forester, Mr Pena, (region 6 of USFS) and the BCH of Oregon.  BCHW requested a minimum require-

ments analysis (MRA) which leads to minimum tool determination to get specific trails open with the use of chainsaws.  Mr Pena 

indicated that local rangers should know their areas well enough to make those decisions on a local level without needing a minimum 

requirements analysis on the regional level.  There is no direction from the region not to support district MRAôs.  The letter from the 

regional forester is available to directors to help them with their ranger districts.  At our Public Lands Day there will be regional rep-

resentation this year in December. 

 

DNR Trail Policy - Jim Anderson 

Jim explained the policy which was developed after the bill passed in a series of meetings.  He outlined some of the specifics of the 

trail policy.   
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Saw Certification - Trygve Culp 

Trygve explained that in May of 2016 our Letter of Agreement expires.  Renewal may be hesitant because there is a new federal pol-

icy coming out concerning volunteers.  Despite this, our agreement should be renewed. 

 

Executive Director - Darrell Wallace 

Darrell announced that the new brochures are available.  He asked that everyone take 5 to show their chapter members.  If there is a 

specific purpose for more, then take more.  Insurance needs to be reviewed by all Chapters, to make sure the proposal covers every-

thing we do.   Please provide feedback to Darrell.  Trygve ordered that every chapter provide their chapter calendar to Darrell by 

5:00 p.m. Tuesday.  Ken Carmichael explained the problems with our current insurance and proposed additions.  Possible 

new agent (Patty) was present, answered questions, and handed out comparison sheets.  Dave Jackson, Purple Sage Riders Director, 

moved that we refer the insurance situation to our Executive Director and President to bid out as required to secure general liability 

insurance for BCHW.  Motion Second.  Ken Carmichael, Inland Empire Director, moved to amend the motion to add that 

ñinsurance proposals be accepted until July 20th and that the Executive Committee make a decision on a policy by July 24th.ò  Mo-

tion Second.  Amendment Carried.  Amended Motion Carried. 

 

YJC Membership Proposal - Beth Yockey Jones 

Beth explained the proposal that was posted and responded to questions.  Trygve thanked Beth for attending. 

 

Grant Committee - Darrell Wallace 

Darrell reported on challenges with the grants.  There were no concerns with how grants are being administered, but concerns re-

garding how many chapter are taking advantage.  Other organizations that are scoring 1st or 2nd are not matching with hours at 100%, 

like BCHW, but matching more.  Darrell suggested that chapters that donôt now apply get $1,000.00 for trail work expenses in ex-

change for 250 volunteer hours on public lands for June 2017-19.  Darrell will provide a written document outlining grant funding 

ñrulesñ.   

 

BCHW Store - Lori Lennox 

Lori outlined items for sale and suggested summer events include selling items. 

 

Ways & Means: Calendars and Winery Ride - Teri Starke 

Teri announced - 2016 calendars are $10 out the door, no consignments. 

Darrell requested a volunteer to serve as prize coordinator for the Wine Ride.  All volunteers should contact Deb Wesselius; so she 

knows who will be helping.  Host winery and BCHW label wine was discussed.     

 

Volunteer Hours - Deb Wesselius 

Report was posted and Darrell added that red chapters at bottom need to turn in hours. 
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Safety - Doc Wesselius 

Trygve announced that BCHW website has trail work boss and ride boss safety requirements.  Make sure all appropriate forms are 

completed for each event.  Discussion indicated that parental permission to treat minor child release needs to be available, too. 

 

LNT - Jan Byram 

Report was posted.  LNT will be $10,000.00 short because RCO grant was not funded.  2016 funding will be needed from BCHW.  

Current grant ends in September.  Louise Caywood, Pierce County Director, moved to amend the 2015 LNT budget to include 

$1,500.00 for December meeting expenses.  Motion Second.   Ken Carmichael, Inland Empire Director, moved to amend the motion 

to include expenses for travel and lodging only.  Amended Motion was withdrawn.  Dave Jackson, Purple Sage Riders Director, 

moved to amend the motion to specify ñexpenses to include lodging and mileage.ò  Amendment Second. Amendment Carried.  

Amended Motion Carried with 3 no votes. 

 

Governance and Bylaws - Ken Carmichael 

Ken reported that information distribution decision needs to be made.  Bob Hoyle announced that Buckhorn Range chapter votes for 

transparency.  Lori Lennox would like documents cleaned up so Directors can see what is current and what is not.  Policy will be 

adapted for review by the Board. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

501 Commons (continued) - Bernie Stratton 

Trygve announced that the mission statement is now posted as a result of 501 Commons report.   

The job description for Treasurer and Bookkeeper were also a result.   

Darrell has been researching membership renewal recruitment options : $1,250.00 (with merge letter and return envelope) could be 

expended to reach out to 3 years of past members who havenôt renewed or a postcard could be done for less.  Bob Hoyle, Buckhorn 

Range Director, moved to authorize Darrell and committee to contact lapsed members to renew their memberships.  Motion Second.  

Motion Carried.  Memberships will be through December 31, 2016.  Heather passed out 5 year non-renewals to Directors for their 

Chapters.  Chapters should go through the lists and let Darrell and Heather know of any deceased, moved out-of-state, or other for-

mer members that should be left out of the renewal recruitment mailing.  Address corrections and others corrections are also appreci-

ated.  Heather explained the lists and how to read them. 

Bernie suggested to put $1,500.00 up to bring Craig back and pick a topic/issue of the nine.   It was noted that membership retention 

and recruiting are both big issues.  Trygve asked Directors to review the 501 Commons Report, pick one item, and report that to Ber-

nie Stratton by July 1st.  Bernie will send an email reminder.   

 

Haney Meadows Project - Cathy Nelson 

Cathy reported on the road.  232 hours of work were completed during the week of May 15th by Bernie Stratton, Tony Karniss, and 

Cathy Nelson. Cathy thanked everyone who contributed.  Nisqually Chapter presented a check to Cathy for the project.   
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NEW BUSINESS: 

BBQ Flats Dedication Celebration 

July 25th will be the Picnic/BBQ with DNR. 

Hosts are needed for the BBQ, contact Darrell. 

 

GOOD OF THE ORDER: 

Announcements 

Peninsula Chapter, Dave Seibel, presented regarding grizzly bear restoration. 

Lori Lennox reminded campers to pay Teri Starke. 

Trygve and Lori announced that Jackie Angermeier is doing well. 

Karen Johnson challenged chapters to buy at least one calendar per member.  She presented a check for $1,500.00 for 150 calendars 

to BCHW. 

Cathy Nelson announced that NW region is doing a pack in up the Suattle this weekend (for the next 5 weeks) with WTA. 

Jim Anderson thanked Jason Ridlon for rescuing him from a trailer tire blow out. 
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JULY, 2015  

Dave Sunde  

June started off with the work party at 4
th
 of July Campground on June 6

th
.  We 

scheduled this through the National Trails Day website as we have done in previ-

ous years but this year we did not get any workers from other organization up to help us.  We did 

get enough people to form 2 crews though.  One crew cleared the trail from the campground to the 

Antoine trail and the other crew cleared the trail out past the cabin an on to Pettijohn Creek.  Since 

that time Michael Alvarado has been clearing the remaining trails.  As of his last report all the trails 

in the Bonaparte Mountain complex have been cleared. 

I attended the 2
nd
 Quarter BoD meeting in Ellensburg on the 20

th
 my notes are included in the Direc-

tor Report. 

Trygve Culp held a crosscut saw certification class at the Loup Loup area on the 26
th
 in preparation 

for the Statewide Work Party and there are now some new certifications for the Methow and OVC 

chapters. 

On Saturday the 27
th
 Gail, Trygve and I set up our tents at the Buchart Sheep Corrals just off the 39 

road in Toats Coulee in preparation for the 2015 Statewide Work Party.  We prepared the area for 

big living quarters trailers as well as many spots for pickup campers and wall tents.  Steve and Cher 

brought up the chapter tool trailer.  We also set up the LNT tent which was loaned to us for use as a 

cook tent.  We got rained on both Saturday and Sunday nights but that was the last of the wet 

weather.  People started arriving on Monday the 29
th
.  By the 1

st
 we were in operation.  Tom Faubi-

on and his crew of sawyers arrived on the 1
st
 and started from Sunny Pass.  The WTA crew was 

packed in to the Louden Lake area and began work on the trail in that area.  Each day we had 

crews out on the various trails.  We had several USFS radios for communications as well as FRS/

GMRS radios with the crews.  Tomôs crew included a Ham radio operator and the Tunk Mountain 

repeater was in range of them as well as from the HQ camp.  That said, we are exploring further 

communication options for the 2016 Statewide Work Party. 

We had a little Thunder and lightning on the weekend of the 27
th
-28

th
 but it was a ways away to the 

North in Canada.  On Wednesday we started to see some smoke but the  

OVCBCHW trail boss Report  



8 

fire was mostly in Canada.  On Thursday the 2
nd
, the fire had begun to put up a 

large column of smoke.  It had crossed the border and was burning on the back 

side of Arnold Peak.  We decided, after a meeting with the USFS to have the WTA 

crew and Tom Fabianôs crew return to camp.  The trails North of Sunny pass were 

closed to the public and the USFS had 2 men camped on Arnold to watch the fire. 

On Friday the 3
rd
 we sent a crew out to do a sweep and to pick up the tools that the 

WTA had left at Sunny Pass.  That crew encountered a couple of hikers and helped pack them out.  

They had a dog with them that had very sore feet but declined our offer to put the dog in a pannier. 

Even with all those interruptions we were able to clear over 40 miles of trail and repair water bars on 

the Boundary and other trails.  We even had a ñBig Logò crew go up and clear a 28 or 30 inch log on 

the Boundary Trail at Sunny Pass.  The switchbacks on the Middle Fork Trail leading up to Irongate 

are much improved and the wet areas have been drained.  A WTA crew is scheduled to work on 

turnpikes to accomplish a more permanent fix this week.  They arrived on the 6
th
 and are camped at 

the Middle fork Campground and will hike the 3+ miles in every day. 

We even had a crew get over the (well around anyway) the cornice at Windy Pass so that loop is 

now passable.  You can ride down the Cathedral driveway and up and over and come down over 

Hickey Hump to the 300 road.  That is a good ride for a horse and rider in fair shape.   

I put a photo of the Map we used to track our progress on our website www.ovcbchw.com and there 

are dozens of entries on Facebook with stories and additional photographs. 

The fire has since increased in size and has been renamed the Newby Lake Fire.  It moved to the 

East toward the Loomis State Forest.  The DNR has closed all the trails originating from the 14 Mile 

road.  That means that we have cancelled our work party on the 11
th
 and 12

th
.  I have been in con-

tact with the DNR and they will let me know as soon as the area is open for us to work.  At this time 

it does not look like any of the work we have doing in the last couple of areas has been burned over.  

The fire moved down Long Draw and over the top of Goodenough Peak and is continuing to burn.  If 

it gets into the dead lodgepole in the Loomis Forest it will get real exciting for a while up there. 

Well here is hoping that when the smoke clears we will have time for some good riding before hunt-

ing season.    

OVCBCHW trail boss Report  

http://www.ovcbchw.com/
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OVCBCHW Legislative Report  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

[ŜƎƛǎƭŀǝǾŜ /ƘŀƛǊ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

hǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ōƻǘƘ {ǘŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ CŜŘŜǊŀƭ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǝƭƭ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ .ǳŘƎŜǘ- ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ŀƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ L ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ 

мΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ /ŀǎŎŀŘŜ 9ŎƻǎȅǎǘŜƳ DǊƛȊȊƭȅ .ŜŀǊ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŀǝƻƴ tǊƻπ
ŎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƭƛƴŜ ŀǘΥ                               

     ƘǧǇκκƎƻΦǳǎŀΦƎƻǾκоt½aD  

нΦ  ¢ƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƛƻǊ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǝƻƴǎ .ƛƭƭΣ Iw нсптΣ ǘƘŀǘ ŦǳƴŘǎ .[aΣ ¦{C{Σ bt{Σ ŜǘŎΦ ƛǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ 
ƳŀǊƪ ǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǊƛŘŜǊǎ     

      ƛŜΦ  wŜǎƛƭƛŜƴǘ CŜŘŜǊŀƭ CƻǊŜǎǘ tǊŀŎǝŎŜǎ !Ŏǘ ƻнлмрΣ ²ŀǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ 9t! ǊǳƭŜΣ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǝƻƴ 
!ƭǘŜǊƴŀǝǾŜǎ ό¢!ύ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ  

оΦ   ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǇŜǝǝƻƴ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ L ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ./I² Ƙŀǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǝƴƎ ¦{C{ ƻƴ 9ƴǝŀǘ wŀƴƎŜǊ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘǎ 
ŎƭƻǎǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9ƴǝŀǘ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ   

       wƻŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳōǎŜǉǳŜƴǘ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ /ƻǧƻƴǿƻƻŘ ǘǊŀƛƭ ƘŜŀŘ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ Ǌƛǎƪǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŜũŜŎǘǎ ƻŦ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŬǊŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŀƴƻǘƘπ
ŜǊ ŬǊŜ 
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March 

16
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting 1:00 PM ï Teddy Sharr 

18th ï OVC Membership Meeting ï 7:00 PM dinner 7:00 PM meeting ï El Paraiso 

29
th
 ï Carter Mountain Ride ï Dave Sunde 

April 

13
th
 - OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Sunde 

15
th
 - OVC Membership Meeting 7:00 PM ï Tonasket CCC 

18
th
 - Sinlahekin Trail Clearing ï Dave Sunde 

19
th
 - Sinlahekin Ride ï Dave Sunde 

25
th
 ï 26

th
 Methow Spring Ride 

May 

2
nd

 Scotch Creek Ride ï Linda Oborne 

4
th
 ï 8

th
 Ride to Rendezvous 

9
th
 ï 10

th
 ï 49ôR Days 

16
th
 - 17

th
 ï Whistler Canyon Work Party 

18th ï OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Oborne 

20
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting ï dinner 6:00 PM meeting 7:00 PM ï El Pasario 

June 

6
th
 ï National Trails Day 

6
th
 ï 7

th
 ï Fourth of July Work Party 

15
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting  7:00 PM ï Ted Sharr 

17
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting 7:00 PMïTonasket Park 

27
th
 ï 28

th
 ï Work Party North Fork Trail/Salmon Meadows 

July 

3
rd

 ï 5
th
 BCHW Work Party ï Eastern Pasayton 

11
th
 ï 12

th
 ï Johnny Beall Work Party 

15
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting & Ice Cream Social ï Triangle Park 

18
th
 ï 19

th
 ï Johnny Beall Work Party 

23
rd

 ï 26
th
 ï FCC Lambert Creek Steak Ride 

August 

6
th
 ï Stampede Ride-In 

17
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Cher Bower 

19
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting and BBQ - Tonasket City Park 

22
nd

 ï Pasayten Ride over Windy Peak 

September 

12
th
 ï OVC/FCC Joint Ride at Eddôs Mountain 

14
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Sunde 

16
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting 7:00 PM ï Triangle Park 

19
th
 ï OVC/FCC Ride at Granite Creek-Maple Mountain ï 9:00 AM 

26
th
 ï Whistler Canyon Ride Through 

October 

19
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Ted Sharr 

21
st
 ï OVC/FCC  Membership Meeting & Halloween Party 7:00 PM ï Tonasket CCC 

24
th
 ï Short Mountain Ride and BBQ ï Cher Bower 

31
st
 ï BCHW Wine Ride 

 November 

16
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting - 1:00 PM ï Culp 

18
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting at El Paraiso - 6:00 Dinner 7:00 PM Meeting 

21
st
 ï OVC Planning Meeting 1:00 PM ï Oborne 

 December 

4
th
 - BCHW Public Lands Meeting 

12
th
 ï OVC Christmas Party ï Tonasket CCC 
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RIDE THE OLD STAGE TRAIL 

ORIGINAL  HIGHWAY "1" IN WASHINGTON 

Sponsored by Ferry County Chapter of BCHW, Republic Washington 

Location:  FCC BCH Horse Camp on Lambert Creek in the Kettle Range 

Com ride with us on July 24, 25, & 26th, 2015 

Fun for all Ages around the campfire 

COST:   $25.00 per adult 

$15.00 for children under 12 years 

POTLUCK on Friday the 25th, 5:00 PM 

SATURDAY RIDE , first rider out at 8:00 AM 

DINNER, on Saturday the 26th at 6:00 PM 

steak, baked potato, salad and dessert 

SILENT AUCTION Saturday 12:00 PM to 5:00 PM 

LIVE AUCTION Saturday 7:00 PM 

ENTERTAINMENT  following live auction 

COWBOY BREAKFAST ON SUNDAY 27th, 8:00 AM 

sausage, pancakes and juice 

COWBOY CHURCH  following breakfast 

INFO:   Call Jerry or Gail Downs at 509-775-3218 

EMAIL:  kozykabin@rcabletv.com 

WEBSITE:  http://www.FCCBCHW.com 

To download registration form go to the website and click Riders Club 

Click 2015 Steak Ride Info.                  

At the bottom of the Steak Ride Flyer click on  http://www.fccbchw.com/fccregform.pdf 

 

http://www.fccbchw.com/fccregform.pdf
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STATE WIDE WORK PARTY 
Well the 3rd annual BCHW Statewide Work Party is in the books. Virtually all of the wilderness and 

wilderness access trails in the Tonasket Ranger District in the Eastern Pasayten have been logged out to 

USFS specifications, brushed out, and hundreds of water bars have been repaired or cleaned out. We 

had people from as far away as the Port Angeles area as well as the Vancouver Wa. vicinity. All in all 

over 40 miles of trail were cleared, mostly with one and two men cross cut saws. Pulling on a cross cut 

at 6,000 feet is a wonder to behold and a joy forever. Oxygen bottles would have helped. We did have 

to modify our plans somewhat because of a fire closure, this was after the work in the closure area had 

been completed. 

Dave Sunde 
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 Classified Ads 
FOR SALE: The Chapter  has 1/2 inch, three 

strand, poly-propylene rope for sale by the foot. Ex-

cellent for lead ropes, sling ropes, high line ropes or 

what-have-you. $0.50 per foot. Can be back braided 

or have a loop braided in one end for an additional 

fee. Telephone (509) 486-2061. 

FOR SALE: 50- 10 ô  3 ñto 4ò untreated Fence rails (509) 826-1421 

FOR SALE  Trailer For Sale  2007 Silverlite Freedom, 3 horse slant, gooseneck trailer.  New King Size Mat-

tress, swing out saddle racks, bridle hooks, 30 gal water storage container.  Excellent condition asking 

$11,500.  (509) 826-1217  

FOR SALE  17in Qthro Flex Saddle very nice condtion $800 509-699-8014 

FOR SALE  Breachen very nice $150 phone 509 699 8014 

Please patronize the businesses that advertise in the Picket Line. While 

you are shopping in their businesses or utilizing their services remember 

to thank them for supporting our efforts to keep trails open on public 

lands in the Okanogan.  
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Elected Officers for 2015  Appointed Officers for 2015  

President: Stan Kvistad Volunteer Hours Coordinator: Cheryl Johnson 

Vice President: Frank Oborne LNT Coordinator: Steve McKinney 

Secretary: Cher Bower Newsletter Editor: Ted Sharr 

Treasurer: Cathy Kvistad Publicity Chair: Linda Oborne 

Trail Boss: Dave Sunde Alternate Trail Boss: Trygve Culp 

Director: Dave Sunde Legislative Chair: Gene Wehmeyer  

Alternate Dir: Ted Sharr  Social Director: Gail Sunde 

Webmaster: Dave Sunde Immediate Past President: Dave Swanberg  

Okanogan Valley Chapter 2015 Officers  

Please patronize the businesses that 

advertise in the Picket Line. While 

you are shopping in their businesses 

or utilizing their services remember 

to thank them for supporting our ef-

forts to keep trails open on public 

lands in the Okanogan.  
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Out Behind The Barn 

I spoke with Chris Marcolin at the DNR this morning and got an update on the fire and trail and area 

closures.  The fire is in Long draw at this time but has not burned any of the trail yet.   It has burned 

over the top of Goodenough and burned toward the top of Maidenhead Springs.   I donõt know the 

status of the Carsonite trail markers.  The incident response team has brought in dozers to build fire 

lines and Buck is up there now laying out routes.  His instructions are to keep the dozers of existing 

trails so all our work is not destroyed.  At this point the steel bridges are not in danger, but Snow-

shoe Cabin may yet be lost.  The dead spruce in the bottom of Long draw have not yet burned but 

that was the report as of 11 AM today.  The fire has burned into the Conservation Area and if the 

wind picks up itõll probably torch as well as all the jackstraw lodgepole, both on the ground and dead 

standing.   Chris says that a new dozer line may possibly be the route of the Pacific NW National Sce-

nic Trail. 

He also thinks there will be at least a 3 week period before we can get back in there, probably long-

er. 
 

  

Dave Sunde 
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Okanogan Valley Chapter 

Back Country Horsemen of Washington 

Minutes of June 18, 2015 
 

The meeting was called to order at the Tonasket Park at 7:02 by our president Stan Kvistad.  There were 21 

members present. 

 

The minutes of the May business meeting, as posted in the Newsletter, were approved by a voice vote on a 

motion by Trygve Culp and seconded by Steve McKinney. 

 

Cathy Kvistad gave the Treasurers Report.  The chapter is solvent.  The report was approved by voice vote on 

a motion by Jane Byram and seconded by Dave Sunde. 

R e p o r t s 

Director:  Dave Sunde stated that he is going to the directors meeting on the 20th of June and if anyone wants 

him to bring back anything to let him know.  A motion by Jane Byram was made to purchase 20 calendars, 2nd 

by Dave Sunde and approved by a voice vote.  Dave stated that his report is posted on the Website and in the 

newsletter. 

 

Trail Boss:  Dave Sunde reported that the Bonipart trail is done as well as the Whistle Canyon-Wilcox trail. 

 

Legislative:  Gene Wehmeyer  reported on the Grizzly Bear meeting.  Most of the people were in favor of in-

troducing the Grizzly into Washington State by 75% and 80% of those in favor were not from Washington.  

He also encouraged us to write letters in opposition to the closure of the Eniat Trail Head due to the Duncan 

Fire.  See the complete report in the Newsletter. 

 

Volunteer Hours:  Please turn in your hours monthly. 

 

Website:  Dave Sunde stated that the directions to the State Work Party are posted on the Website. 

 

Newsletter:  Trygve Culp made a motion not to mail any newsletters and Gail Sunde seconded it.  Under dis-

cussion Dave Sunde stated that he could bet a HP black and white printer for $220.00 and a color for $238.99, 

if we decide to print the newsletter in house.  Cathy Kvistad said we could cut the number of newsletters to be 

mailed to 8.  Trygve Culp amended his motion to raise he dues to $70.00 for those people who get the newslet-

ter via mail.  Dave Sunde seconded it.  After a voice vote of 7 in favor and 9 opposed, the motion failed.  

Cathy Kvistad made a motion to bring copies to the business meeting, seconded by Dave Sunde.  The motion 

was passed by a voice vote with 2 opposed. 
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Advertising:  Linda Oborne had nothing new to report. 

 

Social Director:  Gail Sunde thanked everyone who was at the work party at 4th of July TH. 

 

Leave No Trace:  Steve McKinney stated that everyone is doing well and there was nothing to correct. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

VIP Ride:  It was decided not to have one this year. 

 

RCO Grant:  Trygve Culp stated that we need to know how much money has been spent on the Disappoint-

ment TH Grant by the end of the month.  Cathy Kvistad said she would check the OVC Check book and get 

the information to Trygve. 

 

State Work Party:  Dave Sunde stated that we will camp on the 375 road at the old Buchert sheep corals and 

there should be room for 16 living quarters plus some campers and tents.  Steve McKinney said he would 

bring up the equipment trailer on the 27th.  Dave will be there the 27 & 28 to get things organized.  We will be 

logging out, putting in water bars and need people to do lopper work.  Kim will be cooking on July 3-5 and if 

you plan on being there before or after those dates you will need to bring your own food. 

N E W  B U S I N E S S 
Salmon Meadows work Party:  Frank Oborne stated that he was going to contact the Forest Service supervisor 

to see if the Trailhead and parking could be expanded across the road, then set up a work party.  Nothing was 

done so this was canceled. 

F O R  T H E  G O O D  O F  T H E  O R D E R 
Linda Oborne told us about a pack trip on July 12 to 17th for someone to take Linda Pierceôs spot, cost 

$1140.00.  Contact Linda Pierce. 

 

Stan Kvistad asked for suggestions for a June ride next year.  It was suggested a Loup Loup ride with the 

Methow chapter or a combination work party and ride at the 4th of July TH. 

 

Cathy Kvistad suggested we pick key trails to volunteer working on the try and have more people help instead 

of trying to do too many.  Possibly do a work party one week and a ride in the same spot the next week. 

 

Tom Windsor suggested that someone contact Peggy Swanberg and see if she wants to sell the ATV trailer.  

Dave Sunde said he would give her a call. 

 

Mike Buchert had a question about work parties on Forest Service land.  Trygve Culp stated that if a person 

was on a FS work party you would be covered in case of injury or if something happened and you were being 

sued. 
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Cher Bower volunteered to paint the handles of OVC tools and mark all with OVC. 

 

The meeting closed at 8:30. 

 

Respectively Submitted, 

Cher Bower, Secretary 
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Okanogan Valley Chapter BCHW  

P.O. Box 812  Tonasket, WA  

Phone: 509-699-8014 

E-mail: tandcsharr@gmail.com  

June 
6th ï National Trails Day 
6th ï 7th ï Fourth of July Work Party 
15th ï OVC Board Meeting  7:00 PM ï Ted Sharr 
17th ï OVC Membership Meeting 7:00 PMïTonasket Park 
27th ï 28th ï Work Party North Fork Trail/Salmon Meadows 
 
July 
 
1st ï FCC Membership Meeting at Freckles ï 5:00 PM Din-
ner ï 6:00 PM Meeting 
 
3rd ï 5th BCHW Work Party ï Eastern Pasayton ï Dave 
Sunde & Trygve Culp 
  
11th ï FCC Work Party at Lambert Creek ï 9:00 AM 
11th ï 12th ï Johnny Beall Work Party ï Ready to work 9:00 
AM ï Dave Sunde 
15th ï OVC Membership Meeting & Ice Cream Social Trian-
gle Park ï 6:00 PM 
18th ï 19th ï Johnny Beall Work Party ï Ready to Work 9:00 
AM ï Dave Sunde 
  
18th ï FCC Trail Clearing at Lambert Creek ï 9:00 AM 
  
23rd ï 26th ï FCC Lambert Creek Steak Ride 
  
August 
  
5th ï FCC Membership Meeting at Freckleôs ï 5:00 PM Din-
ner ï 6:00 PM Meeting 
6th ï Stampede Ride-In  
15th ï FCC Ride at Edds Mountain ï 9:00 AM 
17th ï OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Cher Bower 
19th ï OVC Membership Meeting and BBQ at Tonasket City 
Park ï 6:00 PM 
22nd ï Pasayten Ride over Windy Peak ï Ready to Ride 
10:00 ï Trygve Culp 

 29th ï FCC Work Party at Granite Creek Bridge ï 9:00 AM 
 September 
  

2
nd

 ï FCC Membership Meeting at Freckles ï 5:00 PM 
Dinner ï 6:00 PM Meeting 

12
th
 ï OVC/FCC Joint Ride at Eddôs Mountain 

14
th
 ï OVC Board Meeting 7:00 PM ï Sunde 

16
th
 ï OVC Membership Meeting 7:00 PM ï Triangle 

Park 

19
th
 ï OVC/FCC Ride at Granite Creek-Maple Moun-

tain ï Ready to Ride 9:00 AM 

26
th
 ï Whistler Canyon Ride through ï Ready to Ride 

10:00 ï Dave Sunde 
  

  

To perpetuate the common use and 

enjoyment of  horses in Americas Back- 

Country and wilderness. 

Upcoming Activities 


